Our Ref:

A1/MJM/PMM

Your Ref:

Date:

2 November 2016

COPY.

Public Health Directorate Devon County Council County Hall Topsham Road Exeter EX2 4QD

8711/16



NORTHAM TOWN COUNCIL
TOWN HALL
WINDMILL LANE
NORTHAM
DEVON
EX39 1BY

Town Clerk: Mrs Jane Mills MILCM
Telephone and Fax: 01237 474976
e-mail townclerk@northamtowncouncil.gov.uk

Northern Devon Healthcare Trust Trust Headquarters North Devon District Hospital Raleigh Park Barnstaple Devon EX31 4JB

Dear Sirs

I write on behalf of Northam Town Council following their most recent Full Council Meeting where the question of the possible proposals for cutting services at North Devon District Hospital was discussed.

The possible changes and cuts would be a major blow for this excellent hospital and for all local residents who use it and because of poor transport links, people of North Devon will suffer and die due to their inability to reach the services they require. Also, as a result of tourism, the population is greatly increased during the summer months and visitors will also be in great danger. The population of North Devon is growing rapidly because of government requirement to build thousands of homes and, sadly, the infrastructure is not growing to match it. We will be faced with huge increases in the population and a severely diminished hospital if the proposals come to fruition.

We wish therefore to express our great concern and hope that a sensible solution can be found.

Yours faithfully

MRS M J MILLS Town Clerk

Copy to:

The Prime Minister, the Rt Hon Theresa May MP Geoffrey Cox QC MP for Torridge and West Devon Peter Heaton-Jones MP for North Devon

Health and Wellbeing Board, Devon County Council